
Image and Beautification Board Meeting 

Tuesday, July 9, 2019 
 

Meeting was opened at 7:01 p.m. 

 

Members Present  

Jennie Stewart Leo Gordon Rodney Weeden 

Andrew Fields Lynn Gordon Shelley Davis 

 

Jennie thanked everyone for coming.   

 

Dinner with Clarence Cherry 

Dinner with Clarence was confirmed for 5:00 p.m. on Saturday, July 13, 2019 at Cracker Barrel. 

 

Trash Cans at Adopt-A-Stops 

It was verified with Maureen Williams of Metro that trash cans would be placed at bus stops that have been adopted.  

The City (Mark Dickerson) has agreed to empty the trash cans.  Jennie was informed that the bus stop she adopted on 

Chambers is no longer in use.  If this is so, Jennie will adopt a new bus stop near the Missouri State Home on 

Bellefontaine.  

 

Update on Old Concerns 

Tires have been removed from the old auto repair shop on Bellefontaine Road and the Matthew Dickey field has been cut. 

 

Budget Request/Signs 

Jennie announced that I/B Board requested budget and the request for signs have been approved. 

 

Flyers 

Jennie will go back to City Hall regarding the flyer that we would like to be included in the new resident packets. The 

Board believes this flyer better explains what is expected of residents in regards to grass, trash, etc. 

 

Concern 

Andrew noted that the shrubs in the flower bed at Bellefontaine Road and 270 need to be cut back.  He will contact the 

Parks Department. 

 

Family Fest 

Shelley asked the Board if we would be participating in the Family Fest being held Thursday, July 11 – Saturday, July 13, 

2019.  Shelley volunteered to pass out beautification flyers on Saturday. 

 

Promoting Trash Pick-up in September 

The Board discussed who will do what to help promote the cleanup day in September. 

▪ Leo, Andrew and Rodney plan to deliver letters to businesses, post letters at City Hall & the library and canvas 

the neighborhood and talk to neighbors. 

▪ Lynn will work on creating the yard sign to include the City’s logo, date of cleanup and request for volunteers 

with contact number. 

▪ Jennie and Lynn will canvas problem areas and pass out flyers to residents.  

▪ Jennie and Caroline will contact schools and Matthew Dickey for possible participation. 

▪ Jennie will attend City meetings to seek Aldermen/Alderwomen participation. 

 

Kudos 

Shelley gave a good report on how Advance Auto Parts is keeping their lot clean. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.   The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 13, 2019. 


